Potomac Chapter Minutes
February 14, 2024

Our virtual meeting was called to order at 7 PM and all attendees were introduced. 

Our treasurer’s report showing a current balance of $2375.81 in our checking and $1,000.00 in our youth fund was accepted unanimously.

Chapter members were enthusiastic about the possibility of joining our Alexandria and Fairfax chapters for a fundraiser opportunity at an Ethiopian restaurant in Alexandria. Evelyn and Christine will be checking out the venue on Saturday, February 24 but our president will be participating in the Virginia Beach Silver Bells retreat; we look forward to an update.

Our chapter auction will take place Saturday, June 15 with further details to be announced.

Jacki Bruce, our NFBV membership chair and Karin Jernberg, one of the committee members, talked with us about membership recruiting.

Tracy provided information about our upcoming May 11 state board meeting.

The financial assistance offered through our affiliate McDonald Fellowship and the Kenneth Jernigan Convention assistance for those attending their first national convention were discussed.

A youth activity to recognize Braille Readers Are Leaders participants and a transportation seminar were suggested as chapter events which would get us out into the community.

Richmond and Washington seminars were discussed. Gary Moore, one of our new members, participated in both and was enthusiastic about this first-time experience for him. 

On Thursday, February 15, there will be a public meeting to discuss the Arlington County audible traffic signals which LeRoy,, Tracy and John plan to attend. 

Patty shared information about accessing BARD via smart speakers which the National Library Service for the Blind and Print Disabled hopes to release in the fall.

Sandy commented on the most recent Blind History Lady article recognizing Black History Month from Peggy Chong which John will forward after this meeting.

Our March 13 meeting will begin with a presentation from three indigenous disabled women which was organized and will be facilitated by Christine Grassman.

It was announced that LeRoy’s wife, a flute player, will be performing at the Celtic House on Columbia Pike on Tuesday, March 20 and we were invited to go for dinner with music afterward.

Our next chapter board meeting will take place Sunday, February 25 at 7 PM after which the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Julie Orozco, Recording Secretary


